Oxford Planning Commission

Minutes for Meeting on January 10, 2012

Attendance: Patsy Burke, Jackie Ellis, Vivian Harris, Ron Manson, Erik Oliver, Jim Patrick, and David Eady (liaison)

Guests: Hoyt Oliver and Jim Windham (City Council); Margaret Dugan, Kitty McNeil, Raghu Patil, Marguerite Abd El-Sharad, and Eric Richardson (Oxford College and Collins Cooper Carusi, Architects)

Chairman Erik Oliver opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Old Business:

1. Minutes for the December 13, 2011 meeting of the Oxford Planning Commission were reviewed and unanimously approved as submitted.

2. Erik Oliver reported that he had met with Oxford College and given verbal feedback on the draft Future Development Plan (FDP) and a revised plan was to be presented at the January meeting.

3. Erik Oliver reported that the City Council had reappointed Vivian Harris and Patsy Burke to the Planning Commission.

4. David Eady reported that the City Council had adopted all of the revised City ordinances.

New Business:

1. Erik Oliver was unanimously elected as chairman of the Planning Commission for 2012. Jim Patrick was unanimously elected secretary and vice-chair for 2012.

2. Representatives of the Oxford College architectural firm, Collins Cooper and Carusi, presented a checklist for actions to be taken in proceeding with the approvals needed for the proposed Library addition and Language Hall addition. The Planning Commission answered questions raised about the process. It was reported that the Oxford College and its architects would meet with the Planning Commission at the February 14th meeting to discuss these additions in a pre-application meeting. The schedule for the library addition was May 2012 through May 2013, and the Language Hall addition from May 2012 through December 2012.

3. Margaret Dugan presented copies of the revised Oxford College FDP. Changes in the FDP had been made in response to the feedback received from the Planning Commission. The Science Building shown in the original FDP had been removed but Ms. Dugan indicated that it would be re-included showing three alternative locations. Erik Oliver requested that in addition to the alternative locations, a brief discussion of the pros and cons of each location from the college’s perspective be included also. Ms. Dugan reported that in response to Planning Commission comments, the entrance to the college had been changed from the proposed entrance on Clarke Street back to its present location on Hamill Street with visitors directed to the parking area behind Seney Hall. Erik Oliver suggested that an alternate entrance location could be at Pierce Street. Planning Commission members were generally pleased by the changes made in the FDP and Chairman Oliver said that once the revised FDP was received he would try to coordinate review by the Planning Commission this month in order to send PC comments to the Council in time for their review at their January work session.

Chairman Oliver adjourned the meeting at 8:08 PM

Respectively submitted by Jim Patrick, Secretary

